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A migrant from Honduras is seen in her family's trailer in Texico, New Mexico, Feb. 1,
2019, while President Donald Trump is seen on a newscast. (CNS/Loren Elliott,
Reuters)

by Catholic News Service

View Author Profile

Join the Conversation

Send your thoughts to Letters to the Editor. Learn more

San Francisco — March 14, 2019

https://www.ncronline.org/sections/news
https://www.ncronline.org/authors/catholic-news-service
https://www.ncronline.org/join-conversation
https://www.ncronline.org/join-conversation


Share on FacebookShare on TwitterEmail to a friendPrint

The Department of Homeland Security agreed March 12 to a temporary halt of a
plan to end temporary protected status for foreign nationals from Honduras and
Nepal.

The agreement stems from a lawsuit challenging the end of the special status for
Hondurans and Nepalese that was filed Feb. 10 in the U.S. District Court for the
Northern District of California, based in San Francisco, by six people protected by
temporary protected status, or TPS, and two U.S. citizens who are children of status
holders.

Temporary protected status is a designation that allows people from certain named
countries to lawfully live and work in the U.S. when they cannot safely return to their
homelands because of a natural disaster, continuing armed conflict or other
extraordinary conditions.

The Department of Homeland Security announced April 26, 2018, that the status
would end for Nepalese nationals June 24. A similar announcement May 4, 2018,
said the status would end for Honduran nationals Jan. 5, 2020.

Homeland security officials maintained that conditions had improved sufficiently for
Hondurans and Nepalese to return to their home countries.

In response, attorneys for the six temporary protected status holders and two of
their children filed the lawsuit challenging the Department of Homeland Security
orders on Honduras and Nepal on grounds that the government improperly made its
determination that the situation in both nations allowed for the return of the foreign
nationals. The plaintiffs also argued that protected status holders would be in danger
if they returned to their home countries and Nepal and Honduras could not easily
repatriate thousands of people.

More than 100,000 people from Honduras and Nepal are in the U.S.
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